
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PORT HUENEME, 
TO CONDUCT A ONE-DAY CAR SHOW, LOCATED AT HUENEME BEACH PARK, PARKING 
LOTS “B” AND "C" AND OCEANVIEW DRIVE 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held by the City Council of the City of 
Port Hueneme to consider an application by Frank Montelongo on behalf of the Port Hueneme 
Police Department and Port Hueneme Police Explorers Post 9988, 250 N. Ventura Road, Port 
Hueneme, CA 93041, for a temporary Special Use Permit (SUP) No. 14-21 for a car show to 
occur on June 27, 2021 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. The event will consist of a car show with 150-
275 vehicles, up to 13 vendor/food booths, and a DJ playing music in Hueneme Beach Parking 
Lots “B” and "C”, located at 550 E. Surfside Drive, and along Oceanview Drive, Port Hueneme.  
 
SAID PUBLIC HEARING will be held on June 7, 2021, at 6:30 p.m., or as soon as possible 
thereafter.  Interested persons are invited to attend via the electronic link provided in the published 
agenda for this meeting, which can also be accessed on the City's website.  Due to the closure 
of the City Council Chamber and in compliance with Executive Order N-29-20, testimony for 
Public Hearing items may be submitted via US Mail or by email to the City Clerk.  Testimony must 
be submitted in written form prior to 5:00 p.m. on the date of the Hearing and will be read into the 
record by the Mayor and made part of the Hearing Record in accordance with Executive Order 
N-29-20. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW: The proposed SUP is deemed categorically exempt from review 
under the California Environmental Quality Act under California Code of Regulations Title 14 
§§15301, 15304 (e) 15308, and 15323, because it establishes rules and procedures to permit 
operation of existing facilities; minor temporary use of land; ensures maintenance, restoration and 
protection of the environment; and regulates normal operations of facilities for public gatherings.  
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION on this project may be obtained from the Department of Community 
Development, City of Port Hueneme, 250 N. Ventura Road, Port Hueneme, California 93041, 
telephone (805) 986-6512. 
 
Be advised, if you challenge the actions taken on the project described in this Notice in court, you 
may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing 
described in this Notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the City Clerk at, or prior to, 
the public hearing. 
 
SAID PUBLIC HEARING involves property situated within the Coastal Zone of the State of 
California wherein the Coastal Commission retains appeals jurisdiction. As a result, subsequent 
approval may be required from this Agency. Questions regarding the Local Coastal Program 
process, including Coastal Commission appeal procedures, should be directed to the South 
Central Coast Area Office of the California Coastal Commission located at, 89 South California 
Street, #200, Ventura, California 93001, telephone (805) 585-1800. 
 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to 
participate at this meeting, please contact the office of the City Clerk, at (805) 986-6501, or the 
California TDD Relay Service. Notification at least 48 hours prior to the meeting will enable the 
City to make reasonable arrangements to allow participation. 
 
 
 
 
Kristy Buxkemper, City Clerk 
 
Date: May 28, 2021 


